
 

Love God - Follow Jesus - Invite All 

 Prince of Peace Lutheran Church September 2023 

Coming this Fall: 
 

Information about Proposed Constitution and Bylaw Amendments 
 
Our Constitution/Bylaw Review Committee has been meeting since March. You may remember that 
in January 2023, this congregation voted to adopt the amendments to the ELCA Model Constitution 
for Congregations. Those amendments covered only parts of our Constitution that are required or 
recommended by the ELCA.  
 
The Review Committee has been discussing other Constitution changes that need to be made to re-
flect our current procedures and practices, and to allow for flexibility. We’ve been focusing on the 
non-required sections of the Model Constitution. There are some recommendations for these sec-
tions from the ELCA, but congregations may omit these or choose alternative wordings.  
 
We’ve also been focusing on our Bylaws, which have not been reviewed since 2015. They contain 
more details about how this congregation conducts its business. We are updating them as well, to 
reflect current needs, procedures, and practices. 
 
The two documents together cover topics such as our Congregation Council, our elections, our con-
gregation meetings, and responsibilities of our officers and committees, as well as processes used 
for the administration of Prince of Peace.  
 
The Review Committee is working with the Congregation Council to finalize the proposed amend-
ments for both the Constitution and the Bylaws. We expect to finish our work soon. Once the Council 
has approved the changes, look for more information from the Review Committee. We’ll be sending 
emails and announcing information during services as we make plans for a special congregation 
meeting this Fall for the first vote on the Constitution amendments.  
 
Submitted by the Constitution/Bylaw Review Committee:  Chris Chason, Cyndi Hayward, Jason 
Bogner, Jim Lau, Lauren Heisel, Mark Walther, Pastor Erin, and Tom Mueller  

The Board of Finance is celebrating our 65th 
Anniversary by hosting games on September 
17th in the Fellowship Hall starting at 10:45 am. 
Take a guess at the number of candies in a jar 
and join us for a game of Bingo. See you there! 



Pastor’s Perspective 
by Pastor Erin Clausen (she/her) 

 

You may know by now that I’m not a particularly capable gardener. However, I love fresh 

tomatoes and basil (and mixed with a little mozzarella, it’s my favorite meal!). Each year, I 

satisfy my desire to play in the dirt by growing cherry tomatoes and basil in pots. By Septem-

ber, these plants are nearing the end of their lifespan, and I get to play in the dirt a little while 

longer as I throw them into the compost pile. This is my little slice of agriculture, connecting 

me to creation in a powerful way. Because I “tend” these plants each day during the summer, 

I am aware when we experience drought or too much rain. This year’s windstorms threatened 

the plants, although they were protected by the walls of my home. Each ripe tomato I pull 

from the vine feels like a victory, and I have favorite recipes for each variety of basil. 

During the month of September, many organizations recognize Environmental Awareness Month. As Chris-

tian people, this recognition invites us to consider our part in God’s creation and how our actions affect oth-

ers. The Biblical story begins, “In the beginning, God created…” God created everything that we know and 

understand, as well as the vast aspects of space that we neither know nor understand. As God created, God 

proclaimed each thing good. Every Christian I have ever met agrees with this mythical understanding of the 

world around us. And yet… 

Christians around the country are divided about whether our response to God’s creation ought to be one of 

domination or stewardship. Did God give creation to humans to control and exploit, or did God offer humans 

the opportunity to create newness through gentle tending and care? Our church denomination has studied 

these questions carefully, and our understanding of God points to the clear answer that God asks humans to 

care for creation with gentleness and mercy. Jesus explicitly said, “love your neighbor as yourself,” and 

neighbor-love demands earth-love. We see this through the storms that have raged around us this year, an El 

Nino weather pattern made worse by global climate change. Nearby, neighbors lost more than a few branch-

es from tomato plants. Across the world, damaging floods, tornadoes, and hurricanes threaten livelihoods 

and lives. Caring for our neighbors means reaching out after these disasters, but it also means doing our part 

to limit the disasters where we can.  

Even when we know this, though, it is difficult to know what to do, or when, or how. We have both too 

much and too little information. This month, I invite you to join me spiritually in one small action. One time 

each day, go outside to pray. Some days, this might be a short prayer in between the car and the door. Other 

days, you might take a prayer walk, allowing the things you notice to guide your conversation with God. You 

may choose to eat outdoors and say your meal prayer outside. You may step outside barefoot and let your 

prayer be connection to the dirt God made.  

And then, tell the story. The good news (gospel) always starts with telling the story. Tell the story of who we 

are as Christians – those who follow Christ into the most dangerous circumstances with a message of love 

and grace for our neighbors and all of creation. Tell the story that our faith in this God who created us (and 

everything!) and called us good also calls us to gently tend each other (and everything!). Tell the story of 

your own experiences with creation – be they in planting or playing in the dirt or feeling the wind on your 

face. Tell the story of your outdoor prayers to a friend or neighbor, or to me. Then may our prayers and our 

stories lead us in Jesus’ footsteps to care for our neighbors and all of creation. 
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Creating Strong Foundations for Our Youth 
by Cyndi Hayward 

 
My brother, Bill, has five children and I have three. They range in age from 18 to 28. Our oldest 

kids are married, or soon will be, and we recently celebrated the birth of my brother’s first grand-

child. Our middle and youngest ones are moving through university studies and entering the pro-

fessional world. We are so proud of all of them, but as many of you know being a parent of young 

adults is almost as busy and stressful as when they were toddlers and tweens. Bill and I recently 

talked about the fact that even though our youngest children are now legal adults they still need 

us more than ever. Sometimes it’s just to ask what part of the envelope the postage stamp goes 

on or how to return an item purchased on Amazon. Other times it’s to call because someone just 

hit the rear-end of their car and they need help with the police report or asking for time-tested 

ways to settle a newborn in the middle of the night. Through all of the issues both large and small 

it’s amazing to see how our relationships continue to evolve.  

 

It brings me back to two points that really stood out for me when we read 

the book Growing Young: Six Essential Strategies to Help Young People 

Discover and Love Your Church. These have put me in a better place to 

support the young folks in my own family and at Prince of Peace. The first 

point was why 25 is the new 15 and 15 is the new 25. That’s proven to be 

very accurate in my family and likely in many of yours. When I think about 

my life at that age it was full of unknowns which were both exciting and ter-

rifying at the same time. When I reflect on my mistakes and triumphs, I 

have so much empathy for the youth in our church and my own family. The 

other point was keychain leadership. This has been harder for me because 

it involves truly handing over the “keys”. In my case those are the keys to 

the cars and the apartments, but also to the decision-making process 

about career choices including moving across an ocean to pursue those 

dreams.  

 

Bill and I were both very fortunate to be able to raise our children in strong communities that pro-

vided our children with the foundation for successfully managing the challenges they face as 

young adults and managing the keys we are now handing over to them. Prince of Peace was in-

strumental in that process for my children and continues to be for many other families as well. 

This month our preschool, Emerge youth programs, and Sunday school classes are forming. It's 

exciting to see the many ways we continue to grow those ministries. Our youth are also getting 

more involved in church-wide serving opportunities such as collecting items and setting up two 

apartments for refugee families, providing music in our Sunday services, and helping to run the 

online streaming technical equipment. It’s a good time of year to make sure we’re continuing to 

revisit the insights from Growing Young and finding even more ways to support our youth and 

young families. 
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Make known the deeds of the Lord among the peoples.  Psalm 105:1 
 
My middle daughter Jennifer grew up here at Prince of Peace. She just graduated this year from Loyola 
University with a bachelors in history and global studies with a minor in anthropology . One of the chal-
lenges facing young people today is how to begin their post-graduate trek into adulthood. Many jump in-
to the workforce right away. Others decide to continue with their schooling. Still others take what some 
call a gap year where they try to find themselves and see the world!  Jennifer was faced with such a 
choice when she finished school in January. As she explained in her Moment for Mission in worship on 
August 13th, she had a desire to find something that would allow her to travel and experience a new cul-
ture that would allow her to apply her majors. She also hoped to find something that would be anchored 
in and continue to challenge her faith life. What she found was an ELCA program called Young Adults in 
Global Mission. Quoting Jennifer's talk this program is, “A year of service inviting young adults to be-
come the hands and feet of Jesus in the world, providing critical support to ministries and projects in 
communities of need. It also invites volunteers into a journey of self-reflection, providing space to con-
sider their sense of identity, God’s work in the world, and their place within it all.”  
 
Jennifer began her journey with YAGM back in March with an orientation week that took place in 
Woodstock, IL. This week-long orientation allowed Jenny to meet other participants of the program, in-
teract with leadership, learn of the global partners, and explore her faith and how it may guide her toward 
success in the program. It was an encouraging first step, but just the start of her process. First, she was 
asked to think on which of the choice of programs might serve her best, while at the same time YAGM 
leadership would attempt to place Jenny in a spot that would serve everyone best. This would prove to be 
challenging. Multiple attempts were made over the course of the summer that ended in failure. One at-
tempt the connecting church was not a good fit, and another securing a visa became an unsolvable prob-
lem. Doubt of Jennifer being able to go began to creep into all of our minds. However, God is in control, 
and just a few weeks ago we discovered that a placement had been found at a Baptist church in Stockton-
on-Tees England, a good deal north of London and south of Edinburgh, Scotland. Jennifer was now faced 
with the prospect of moving quickly to get all the pieces in place for her to be ready to leave. By the time 
you read this Jenny will have gone 
through her orientation week here and 
have left for England. She will be in 
the U.K. for almost a year, not return-
ing until late July next year. Her mom 
and dad needed to prepare to send 
their baby out into the world for such 
a long time, a difficult thing. Let us 
know if you would like to be connect-
ed to a newsletter that Jennifer will be 
sending out to follow her progress and 
experiences. If you wish to make a 
monetary donation to YAGM you can 
use the link listed here:  https://
community.elca.org/yagm/give. Be 
sure to select Jennifer Uddenberg un-
der designation. 
 
Thanks to the family at Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, Jennifer has been blessed with a solid founda-
tion of faith to go and find others in the world that need serving. 
 

Watch for the announcements regarding the start of our fall ministries. 

Music Notes... by Scott Uddenberg 

https://community.elca.org/yagm/give
https://community.elca.org/yagm/give
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A Time to Change 
by Emily Uddenberg 

 

Do not conform to the patterns of this world but be transformed by the renewing of your mind. 

Then you will be able to test and approve what God’s will is. 

Romans 12:2 

 

Once Starbucks has Pumpkin Spice Lattes back on the menu, or the school supplies have been 

thoroughly picked through at a local Target, these are generally signs that autumn is not too far 

away - and neither is the beginning of a new school year. New beginnings come with change; 

Change is coming, whether we are ready for it or not.  
 

As I was browsing for a Bible verse about change, this Romans text seemed fitting because that is 

how I like running our youth program conversations - do not accept things as they are or have 

been in the past. I am hoping to implement curiosity, thinking outside the box and learn more from 

our youth than they learn from me. As I am getting to know each student better, I have the 

chance to help create room to renew their minds and test skills in order for them to each find a 

place where they can succeed. I am all about connecting the dots and strengthening faith along 

the way. 
 

I know change is scary, and watching kids grow up is weird. I believe that Prince of Peace is a safe 

and supportive place for our students to ask the tough or awkward questions, be vulnerable, make 

mistakes and discover wonderful things about themselves along the way. Through God’s grace, 

we have dedicated parents and teachers ready to nurture each kid’s faith which makes all the 

difference. Let’s have another wonderful year! 
 

August 29th at 7pm - students and parents of EMERGE and Confirmation will have a meeting with 

me, similar to last year, about upcoming events, curriculum, etc. 

Discipleship 
 

ELCA Day of Serving 
Wednesday, September 13 

6:45 to 8:45 pm 
 

It is time again for our annual Day of Serving event. This is a time for Prince of Peace to go out into the com-
munity and show gratitude to God by serving in some capacity. This year we are scheduled for a Feed My 
Starving Children packing event on Wednesday, September 13 from 6:45 to 8:45 pm at the Schaumburg facil-
ity at 740 Wiley Farm Court, Schaumburg, IL 60173. Reservations may be made by sending an email to wag-
ner@princeofpeace.net by September 10 or sign up by going to http://www.fmsc.org/join-group?
joincode=4WDBVD.  Packers must be at least 5 years old. Please contact Karen Wagner with questions, wag-
ner@princeofpeace.net.  
 

Passages Bible Study begins Thursday, September 21, 6:30 – 8:00 P.M. 
The new program year begins for Passages as we again meet on the first and third Thursdays of the month 
from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. We will start on September 21st in Room 213 using the book Praying in the Messiness 
of Life: 7 ways to renew your relationship with God by Linda Douty. You can pick up a copy at Amazon or 
ask Karen Wagner, wagner@princeofpeace.net,  to order one for you for $12.25. Connect with God in the 
midst of daily life using the creative and meaningful ways offered in this book. We will even be trying out 
some of the ways suggested to deepen your prayer life.  

mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net?subject=FMSC
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net?subject=FMSC
http://www.fmsc.org/join-group?joincode=4WDBVD
http://www.fmsc.org/join-group?joincode=4WDBVD
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net?subject=Passages
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Stephen Ministry 

Don’t Be Late 
by Janet Ichida 

 
Whoever refreshes others will be refreshed.  Proverbs 11:25b 

 
It’s hard to believe that our October training is about to begin. The days are flying by as we look at 
the new material that will be used for the first time. We are thrilled that Tom Pfeiffer will be teach-
ing along beside us. His enthusiasm is contagious.  
 
So, what have you decided to do about Stephen Ministry or are you still curious about joining? 
What if someone you know would tell you they need to talk about something and are curious if you 
can get together. That’s something like what we do. Requests from members, friends of members 
or sometimes even members from another church are made. You might be questioned to see if 
you would be able to meet with that individual. You would then arrange hourly meetings once per 
week at a location good for you. Most of us are back to meeting in person, but some people are 
holding out for Facetime or plain old telephone meetings.  
 
Here are some questions that might help you to decide. 

· Do you have two ears with which to listen? 
· Do you have a heart filled with Christ’s love? 
· Do you have two hands to hold others? 
· Can you go to God in prayer? 
· Do you have an hour a month to help others? 
· Do you have time once per month to gather with other Stephen Ministers? 
· Can you keep things confidential? 
· Have you ever needed to talk with someone? 
· Are you interested in making lifetime friends from the Stephens Team? 
· Are you ready for yummy treats? 
· Do you know the first three letters of the alphabet? (We will fill you in on that when classes 

start.) 
 
I could continue on with this list, but I think you know the majority of the responsibilities. If you 
have further questions, call on one of the leaders listed below or ask any Stephen member.  
 
Concerns may be based on a majority of topics, some of which include: 

· The loss of a spouse or dear friend 
· Downsizing from your lifetime home 
· The strain of caring for other family members 
· Family member with Alzheimer’s 
· Individual has disease like cancer or dementia 
· Loss of a job 
· Grandchildren far away like my two grandsons (You did know I was a grandma, didn’t 

you?) 
 
Please prayerfully consider becoming a Stephen Minister. We would love to have you in our new 
class. Don’t be late! 
 
       Linda Heisel          Janet Ichida          Pam Johnson       Tom Pfeifer       Mary Simonis 
     (312) 209-2869      (630) 307-8336     (847) 382-7521    847-313-5702   (847) 571-2541 
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Early Childhood Programs at Prince of Peace 
By Michelle Heberling 

 

Greetings from the preschool! 

I hope you all had a wonderful summer. We recently returned from a wonder-
ful family trip to Mexico. It was filled with lots of sun, games, laughs, and relaxation. As much as I 
love summer and extra time with my family, I always welcome getting back into a routine. A rou-
tine filled with smiles of preschoolers can't be beat. 

Our school year is underway, and it has been a great start. We have welcomed some new staff 
members and many new families. It's going to be a great year! 

We will be having a McTeacher night on September 27 from 5:00-7:00 at the McDonalds - 2270 
W Higgins in Hoffman Estates. Come join us for dinner or say hello from the drive-thru. Our staff 
will be there to serve you. 

Thank you for your continued support of the preschool and for keeping us in your prayers. 

Children and Family Ministry News 
by Karen Wagner 

 

Sunday School begins September 10 at 9:00 A.M. 
 

Blessing of 3 yr. olds & Commissioning of Sunday School Teachers at the beginning of 
the worship service at 9:45am. 

 

Special Family Activity after the service at 11A.M. — Animal Show in the CLC 
 

Sunday School Registration 
Please register for Sunday School now! Go to www.popstudentministries.net and register all 
your students for classes and programs. Regular Sunday School classes begin on September 
10th. Sunday School will be held each Sunday from 9:00 to 9:40 am. If you would like to vol-
unteer to help with Sunday School, contact Karen Wagner at 847-885-7010 or wag-
ner@princeofpeace.net. Sunday School teachers will be commissioned during the worship 
hour at 9:45 a.m. on Sunday, September 10th.  
 

Blessing of Three Year Olds 
As part of our Faith Stepping Stones program, there will be a blessing of three year olds on 
Sunday, September 10th as they begin their formal Sunday School classes. Letters with de-
tails have been emailed to those parents of three year olds for whom we have records.  If 
you are a parent of a three or four year old who will be starting Sunday School for the first 
time this fall and you did not receive an email, please call the church office at 847-885-7010 
or notify Karen Wagner, wagner@princeofpeace.net. 
 

Special Family Activity after Worship on Sunday, September 10 at 11A.M. 
Immediately after the worship service on Sunday, September 10 at 11:00 in the Christian 
Life Center, there will be an animal show with 10 different animals presented ranging from 
an  armadillo to a sloth. Come and meet and touch amazing animals. The presentation will last 
an hour. You do not have to stay the entire time. Just drop in for a time and enjoy God’s 
creatures.  

http://www.popstudentministries.net
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
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Announcing the 13
th

 annual 

Northwest DuPage United 
CROP HUNGER WALK 

 

Sunday, October 15, 2023 
 

Walk. Give. Change the world. 
 

New location this year:  Little Home Church, 32 W 128 Army Trail Rd, Wayne (less than 25 
minutes from Prince of Peace). The Walk will be held at Dunham, a DuPage County Forest Preserve 
trail in Wayne. Dunham is approximately .25 mile west of the Little Home Church by the Wayside on 
the south side of Army Trail Road. The trail is 1.2 miles long, over flat terrain. 

 

(Time to be announced) 
 

Remember, “We walk because they walk” great distances daily for clean water, food, and resources 
that we take for granted. 
 

Help us meet the goal of raising $4,000 as a PoP team. 25% of money raised goes 
to local food pantries. You can sign up today and start collecting donations online or 
in person at https://tinyurl.com/POPCROP23 or use the QR code. While online do-
nations will be easiest, checks and cash can still be accepted. Our community and 
world really need our help this year! Both walkers and donors are needed to help the 
Prince of Peace team meet our goal. 
 

Contact Andy Schuetze at 224-412-2828 or ajschuetze2001@gmail.com for more information. 

 

Legacy Giving 
 

Hello Prince of Peace from the Board of Stewardship. Can you believe fall is around the corner? Most of us have 
already come back from family vacations and are busy buying school supplies as we get ready for the hustle and bustle 

that the school year brings into our lives.  

You may recall that we had the good fortune to host Tim Urness on Sunday, June 25th. Tim Urness is 
the Regional Gift Planner for the ELCA Foundation for Illinois. On that Sunday, Tim spent about an 
hour explaining to those who attended the options the ELCA Foundation offers to Lutherans to reach 

their Charitable Goals and Cultivate planned gifts as part of an Estate Plan. 

In addition to a Bequest in your Will or Estate Plan, there are many ways to create a lasting legacy. If 
you have a Donor Advised Fund, you or your heirs can direct a gift to a charity once per year. Gifts to a 
Donor Advised Fund are tax deductible* according to IRS regulations and the money grows tax free. If 
you don’t have a Donor Advised Fund already, Tim Urness with the ELCA Foundation can help you start one. Donor Ad-
vised Funds are a great way to involve family members in charitable giving decisions and stewardship. If you have felt 
good about supporting Prince of Peace during your lifetime, consider how you can make Prince of Peace a part of your 

legacy by talking with Tim. 

Tim is an integral team member of the ELCA Foundation.  He is responsible for identifying, cultivating, soliciting, and 

securing new, ongoing, and planned gifts from individuals in support of synods, congregations, and the ELCA. 

You can contact Tim Urness at 331-444-3120 or tim.urness@elca.org.  

* Tax benefits depend on individual circumstances. Consult with your tax advisor or accountant for specific benefits. 

https://tinyurl.com/POPCROP23
mailto:ajschuetze2001@gmail.com?subject=CROP%20WALK
mailto:tim.urness@elca.org
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PADS Update - September 2023 
 
Area churches will open their doors to serve warm meals and provide a safe ha-
ven for the homeless to spend the night beginning October 1st.  Journeys will 
also provide supplemental overnight shelter as well as transitional housing 
apartments at their new building. Volunteers will be needed this fall to drop off 
warm meals at the new building in Palatine.  More details and sign-ups for food 
will follow in upcoming weekly church emails.   
 
First Presbyterian Church in Arlington Heights is also working on their fall schedule and will be 
providing a sign-up sheet for volunteers to assist at their church. 
 
Anyone interested in more information on the PADS ministry can visit journeystheroadhome.org or 
contact Bonnie Wagner at 630-220-1034 or bbonsai@icloud.com. 

School Supplies Collection for Lutheran Social Services of Illinois 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our collection of backpacks, school supplies, and gift cards, and to those who 
donated funds toward the purchase of backpacks for the children in the care of LSSI. 
Our final totals for the backpacks and school supplies collection for children in foster care and other programs of LSSI 
were: 

57 backpacks (40 donated by the congregation, and 17 purchased with $420.00 in donations) 
6 boxes filled with school supplies from the VBS families and the congregation 
29 gift cards to Target and Walmart worth $455.00 

 

Our donations were gratefully received on August 10th.  Thank you notes emailed from the staff 
said:  

“Thank you so much for the generous donations.  They are greatly appreciated.” 
 “We are sure the youth in our care will be happy to receive these items.” 

 

Thank you for supporting LSSI as our mission partner, and giving hope to the children whom 
they serve.  

Prince of Peace Book Club Meeting September 29,2023 
 
The Prince of Peace Book Club will be meeting on September 29

th
 at 10 AM in 

the CLC.  Our book this month is “Paul Newman: The Extraordinary Life of an 

Ordinary Man  A Memoir”.  The raw, candid, unvarnished memoir of an Ameri-

can icon. The greatest movie star of the past 75 years covers everything: his 

traumatic childhood, his career, his drinking, his thoughts on Marlon Brando, 

James Dean, Elizabeth Taylor, John Huston, his greatest roles, acting, his inti-

mate life with Joanne Woodward, his innermost fears and passions and joys. 

With thoughts/comments throughout from Joanne Woodward, George 

Roy Hill, Tom Cruise, Elia Kazan and many others. 

 

Let’s discuss this man’s life and his effect on our lives and the world.  If you 

have any questions, please contact Kathy Tweeten at kat8@aol.com or 847-

971-0192. 

http://www.journeystheroadhome.org
mailto:bbonsai@icloud.com?subject=PADS
mailto:kat8@aol.com?subject=Book%20Club
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Schaumburg Township Food Pantry Items Needed 
by Sue Patt 

The pantry is still serving record numbers of households, a record number of 
1,007. Multiply that by at least two, three or more to understand the number 
of individual community members actually depending on this food.  
 

School is starting again the early part of August. Let’s try to give the stu-
dents something to fill their lunch boxes or have something to eat for dinner 
when they get home. Thank you for your generosity and caring. 

canned fruit – all kinds 
canned tuna 
chicken noodle soup 
tomato sauce 
tomato paste 
coffee – instant, ground, pods 
beef stew 
cereal 
boxed pasta 

broth – any kind 
canned beans – kidney, white, 
garbanzo 
baked beans/pork and beans 
juice boxes and Capri Sun 
pancake mix and syrup 
condiments and salad dress-
ings 
chips and other snacks 

items for student lunches 
Hamburger Helper 
baby food and formula 
baby diapers – sizes 5 & 6 
shampoo and deodorant 
laundry detergent 
toothpaste and toothbrushes 
adult diapers and incontinence 
products 

Bring in this flyer or show it on your smartphone and 20% of the proceeds will benefit 

the Deaf Ministry. 

Wednesday, September 13, 2023 
10AM — 10PM 

Garibaldi’s 
2346 W. Higgins Rd 

Hoffman Estates, IL 60169 

For questions, please contact: Nathan Zastoupil (815) 608-1321 (text only) or email 
zastman@hotmail.com.  

Prince of Peace Deaf Ministry Fundraiser Event 

mailto:zastman@hotmail.com
mailto:zastman@hotmail.com
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Adult Learning Opportunities 
(Meeting locations may change) 

 

Passages will meet on the 1st & 3rd Thursday evenings beginning in the fall at 6:30 p.m. Contact 
Karen Wagner at wagner@princeofpeace.net for questions. 
 

Men's Bible Study Group meets on Mondays at 7:00 p.m. in Room 213 and virtually. Contact 
Tom Pfeifer at jets820@comcast.net. 
 

Rebekah Circle - meets the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 1:30PM. Next meeting will be 
Wednesday, September 20th at POP.  Please contact Pam Johnson with questions. 
 

Please contact the church office at 847/885-7010 for more information. 

Prince of Peace Mission Statement 
 

Love God – Follow Jesus – Invite All 

Second Saturday Date Night 
 

September 9 – A Day at the Lake 
Are you up for a road trip?!? Jim and Jill Wilkins are hosting a 
Day at the Lake for our September Date Night. We will gather at 

3pm, grill some burgers, play bags and other lawn games, and watch a beauti-
ful sunset over the lake. Stay after dark for s’mores around a fire. We ask that 
you bring your own beverages, a side dish to share and your own chair. Let 
Jim and Jill know you will attend, and we will provide directions via email or 
text. RSVP to jwilkinsx2@gmail.com or Jill’s cell phone 847-754-7657. 

Why The Electronic Version of the Tidings is MUCH BETTER?!?! 
 
We are planning to stop the “snail mail” version of the Tidings...before that happens, please change 
your Tidings “subscription” to electronic.  There are many benefits to receiving the Tidings electroni-
cally. It has color photos and graphics, hot links connected directly to the information in the articles, 
links to emails referenced (you can click and respond directly, if desired), it is sent on Monday so it 
arrives in your email box almost a week ahead of the printed version in your mailbox and finally it will 
reduce costs to POP.  
 
Please email church.news@princeofpeace.net TODAY with the email address you’d like us to send 
your electronic Tidings to. You may call the church office with questions. 

mailto:wagner@princeofpeace.net
mailto:jets820@comcast.net?subject=Men's%20Bible%20Study%20Group
mailto:pamjohnson30@earthlink.com?subject=Rebekah%20Circle
mailto:jwilkinsx2@gmail.com?subject=September%20date%20night
mailto:church.news@princeofpeace.net?subject=Change%20me%20to%20Electronic%20Tidings


Prince of Peace Staff – Here to Serve! 

 Pastor Erin Clausen (she/her) 
 Director of Discipleship Karen Wagner (she/her) 
 Director of Music Scott Uddenberg (he/him) 
 Director of Youth Ministries Emily Uddenberg (she/her) 

 Organist Collin Crowl (he/him) 
  Preschool & Kindergarten Director Michelle Heberling (she/her) 
 Church Secretary Sonia DeLuca (she/her) 
 Tidings Editor Leslie Beck (she/her) 

  

Upcoming Events 
 

September 10 - Sunday School begins 

September 13 - ELCA Day of Serving 

September 17 - Finance Anniversary Event 

October 15 - CROP WALK 

March 2, 2024 - Youth Fundraiser Event 

Worship Schedule:  
Sundays, 9:45am 

Sunday School, 9:00 am (resumes September 10) 
Also available via Livestream on Facebook 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church of Schaumburg 
Services posted on our YouTube channel after Livestream: 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church Schaumburg 

Prince of Peace Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday 
Phone: 847/885-7010     Preschool Phone: 847/885-7036 

Email:  church@princeofpeace.net     Web Page:  www.princeofpeace.net 
Editorial Note:  The October 2023 Tidings deadline is 

Monday, September 11, 2023 at Noon. 
 

If you would like to receive your monthly Tidings Newsletter via email, please 

submit your email address to the church office, 847-885-7010 or 
church.news@princeofpeace.net. 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
A Reconciling Congregation of the Evangelical Lutheran Church of America 

930 West Higgins Road 
Schaumburg, IL  60195 
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